Letters from C. Röbelen to Frederik Sander
 

231 Röbelen to Sander





Manila, 22nd May 1886

Dear Mr. Sander,

Since I have not received a letter from you since my departure from St. Albans, I have no idea in what condition my plants arrived nor what you wish me to collect. 

I have little hope to get a favourable reply to my letter dated 22nd March.

I therefore submit my resignation by 1st July. 

I have received an offer which enables me to stay in Manila and cultivate Orchids and it iw my wish that we should stay in contact and if you like, we could formalise our relationship by way of a written contract.

I am now starting my last journey, looking for Dendr. dearei, Renanthera storiei and Cypr. cililare. I have drawn 5 month’s expenses at £75 ($1939.35). After my return from this journey, there will be one further month to be drawn, which will cover the packaging and freight for this consignment, plus one month’s salary. I am not able to buy Phalaenopsis, Manila is not the right place to establish them and I have not heard whether Foerstermann is there or dead.

Looking forward to your reply, I remain,

Faithfully,

C. Roebelen

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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